(914) 421-1200 • Fax (914) 684-6554

Box 69, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605

March 19, 1996

Roberta Cooper Ramo, President American Bar Association Sunwest Building, Suite 1000 500 4th Street, N.W. Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102

Marna S. Tucker, Chair Fellows of the American Bar Foundation 2001 L Street, N.W., Suite 300 Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Bar Leaders:

As may be seen from the enclosed, the American Bar Association's various committees on professional responsibility and ethics and its Center for Professional Responsibility have utterly failed to meet even minimal standards of professional responsibility and ethics, where we have presented them with issues of transcending importance to both the legal community and society at large.

Under the circumstances, your follow-up attention is called for and herein requested.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER, Coordinator Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc.

Elena Rati Bassara

Enclosures